
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE
WIS 83: Golf Road to Vettelson Road
Waukesha County

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is continuing work 
along WIS 83, between Golf and Vettelson Road, in Waukesha County. The 
following work will be completed as part of that project. 

Find this project, and others at projects.511wi.gov/83waukesha/

Sent: April 2025

All work is weather dependent. The project team thanks you for your patience and cooperation throughout this project!

Find WisDOT’s ‘In This 

Together’ guide for tips, 

tools, and resources to 

help businesses plan for 

highway construction at 

wisconsindot.gov/together 

 

Sign up for project updates!
Be added to the project’s 
distribution list by visiting 
the project webpage and 
clicking on the “Project 
Updates” tab. 

Project Contacts

Kurt Flierl, P.E.

Project Manager

(414) 750-3085

Kurt.Flierl@dot.wi.gov

Matthew Matus

Construction Leader

(414) 750-2596

Matthew.Matus@dot.wi.gov

Three Week Look Ahead
The construction team thanks you for your patience during our construction project. 
Here is what the operations will look like over the next few weeks.

Week 1: 4/21 – 4/27
Pavement Removal/Grading – Cardinal Lane to Wee Know School
• The contractor will continue to pavement removal and grading operations, 

continuing south from Cardinal Lane. This process involves removing the existing 
asphalt pavement and underlying subgrade materials.

• Once 2.5 feet have been excavated, the contractor will lay geogrid, place 16 inches 
of granular sub-base, and 6-inches of aggregate base course (recycled pavement) 
to support eventual construction of new 8.5 inches of asphalt pavement. 

Traffic Signal Removal – Cardinal Lane and Oakwood Road Intersections
• The contractor has removed the traffic signals at Cardinal Lane and Oakwood 

Road.
• New traffic signals will be installed at both intersections later in the project.
• Both intersections will remain a 4-way stop until contract completion in mid-

fall.

Week 2: 4/28 – 5/4
Continue Pavement Removal/Grading – Cardinal Lane to Oakwood Road
Guardrail Removal – Vettelson Road Bridge and Bark River Bridge
• The contractor will remove guardrail at both the bridge approaches for the Bark 

River and Vettelson Road. New guardrail will be installed later in the project.
Pipe Culvert Replacement – Various Locations – Cardinal Lane to Nagawika Road 
• The contractor will be replacing various pipe culvert crossing at select driveways 

and location across WIS 83.
• The roadway may be reduced to one lane at times and require flagging, expect 

delays.
• Contractor to provide 48 hours advance notice for impacts to driveway access.

Week 3: 5/5 – 5/11
Continue Pavement Removal/Grading – Cardinal Lane to Oakwood Road
Pipe Culvert Replacement – Various Location – Cardinal Lane to Nagawicka Road

Existing asphalt being removed

Granular sub-base being spread
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